
 

 

      

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

                       
 

 

Anniversaries 
Kathleen O’Reilly, Clougheenduane. 
Peter O’Neill, Goggins Hill. 
Gerard Fehily, Tulligbeg.   
Joan Lucey, Adamstown. 
JP Duane, Ballinphellic.  
Kate Diffley, Longford. 
Mary Healy, Killarney. 
Kit Jordan, Tulligmore. 
Pat Finn, Goggins Hill. 
Breeda Power, Ballynoe. 
Donal Coleman, Halfway. 
William Barrett, Knocklucy. 
Sean Madden, Goggins Hill. 
Tim Joe Hurley, Springmount. 
Ruth O’Sullivan, Fivemile Bridge. 
Gearoid Coakley, Fivemile Bridge. 
John Rice, Ovens & Goggins Hill. 
Florrie & Eily Whelton, Ballyhooleen 
Sean & Dan Madden, Gortnaclough & 
Carrigaline. 
Donie Murphy, Turners Cross &  
Ballyhooleen. 
Theresa Curtin, Turners Cross & 
Goggins Hill. 
Seamus Walsh, Blarney & Ballygarvan. 
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Sympathy 
We offer our sympathy to the following 

whose loved ones died recently:-  

 

Dan O’Mahony, Goggins Hill on the death 

of his wife Maureen; Catherine, Eileen, 

Dermot, Martin, Mary, Daniel  and Teresa 

on the death of their mother Maureen;  

also Josephine and Michael John on the 

death of their sister Maureen O’ Mahony. 

 

Paul, Kieran, Margo, Maurice and Joseph 

Finn, Ballygarvan on the death of their 

mother Kathleen Finn, Ballygarvan. 

 

Eleanor Hurley, Tulligbeg on the death of 

her mother Mary Finn, Chetwynd, Spur 

Hill also Marian and Patrick on the death 

of their mother Mary Finn, Chetwynd.  

 

Dave Hurley, Rigsdale on the death of his-

brother Pat, Kilkenny; Fr. Ger, Catherine, 

Maura, Eileen and Martin on the death of 

their brother Pat; Rita on the death of her 

husband Pat and  Karen, Eileen, Sinéad, 

Grainne and Damien on the death of  their 

father Pat Hurley, Kilkenny. 

Sympathy to all other relatives, neighbours 

and friends of those included above. 

(others who were bereaved during the sum-

mer will be included next week) 
 

MASS TIMES Next Week:-  

Monday 17th:-       

           Ballygarvan     9.30am  

Tuesday 18th:- 

                 Goggins Hill    9.30am  

 

Thursday 20th:- 

       Ballyheada       10.00am 

 

Sympathy 
We offer our sympathy to Ann 

Coakley, Ballinaboy on the death of 

her husband Tim; Sinead, Deirdre and Aine 

on the death of their father Tim; and Tony, 

Gerard, Esther and Kathleen on the death 

of their brother Tim Coakley, Ballinaboy. 
Give rest to all who  have fallen asleep  
and awaken them on Resurrection Day. 
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The Stations have always been an important part of country life.  It is a time for 

coming together, chat over the cup of tea and the beautiful home baking, remem-

bering olden times and welcoming new neighbours.  It is a time to gather to pray 

together, to celebrate God’s blessings and to pray for the particular needs and  

intentions of the people in that Station Area.  For some it was twice a year which 

gave an opportunity to meet neighbours they haven’t seen for a while and checking 

in with one another. 

 

We live in much busier times now and people don’t always have 

a lot of free time at their disposal.  Yet, it would be a shame to let 

this great tradition fade away. Over the recent number of years 

the availability of people to host the Spring and Autumn Stations 

has been less and less.  Some Station Areas haven’t had a Station 

held for some time. 

 

This weekend I am making a special appeal, inviting people to host the Station.   

I will be happy to facilitate people whatever NIGHT OF THE WEEK SUITS 

THEM OR ON A SATURDAY MORNING. 

 

Please contact Mary in the PAN Centre at 4885062 or ballinhasssigpar-

ish@gmail.com to make the arrangements for the date. 

 
LET’S KEEP THE TRADITION ALIVE 

Fr. Christy  

writes... 

Trócaire supports some of the world's most vulnerable people in the 

developing world, whilst also raising awareness of injustice and global 

poverty in Ireland.   We are a group of committed individuals who meet 

three times a year in Cork to organise initiatives in our communities for 

Trócaire.  Would you be interested in becoming involved?   If so, 

email volunteering@trocaire.org or visit trocaire.org/volunteer for 

more information. 

http://www.sharefaith.com/image/french-cross-clipart.html
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http://www.sharefaith.com/image/french-cross-clipart.html
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http://www.sharefaith.com/image/black-and-white-church-on-a-hill.html
http://www.sharefaith.com/image/black-and-white-church-on-a-hill.html
http://www.sharefaith.com/image/black-and-white-church-on-a-hill.html
volunteering@trocaire.org
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Coffee Morning 

In Aid of Marymount Hospice 

in the Lower Ground Floor Marymount 

University Hospital on Thursday Septem-

ber 20th from 10.00am to 12noon.  

 All funds stay locally.  All welcome. 

 

Fundraising Bingo – Belgooly Residents Associa-

tion in the Huntsman Bar on September 21st at 

8.00pm.  Proceeds to secure driver speed activated 

signs in the village. Book of 10 is 10Euro.  

   Details 086/1971970.  All welcome.  

  

 Ballinhassig Parish Newsletter  

               Twenty Seventh  Edition   

Holidays are over, following an eventful summer, routine has begun 
and the weekly Newsletter is back along with our autumn weather.  
This publication is the Twenty Seventh Edition of the Ballinhassig 

Parish Newsletter.  Since its introduction in the autumn twenty sev-

en years ago it has been published voluntarily on a weekly basis 

from September to June.   

 

Thanks to everyone who collects and submits news, the remaining few who distrib-

ute it to station areas and the many parishioners who were involved in any way 

with the publication over the years.   

 

The newsletter is now produced, edited and printed in the P.A.N. Centre (Parish 

Office).  It contains both church related and news from individuals, clubs and or-

ganisations from all areas of the parish.  The publication may look small, but it 

takes effort and dedication to keep it going week after week, year after year.  

 

 We hope you will continue to enjoy and support 

our Newsletter and that it will continue to meet the  

parishioners needs as a means of communicating parish 

related information. 

 

We would like to take this opportunity to once again  

remind all individuals, clubs and organisations to continue 

to send in the news from all areas of the parish.   

It is essential that notices/news are received in the P.A.N. Centre (Parish Office) 

by 2.00pm on Wednesday; 

        email:- mohal01@eircom.net 

        ballinhassigparish@gmail.com 
                           and read or download on www.ballinhassigparish.com 

 Looking forward to your continued support and co-operation in the year ahead.       

 (Mary O’Halloran and Fr. Christy Fitzgerald  P.A.N. Centre (Parish Office 4885062) 

GRIEF & LOSS  

 Grief & Loss Support Programme 
The Parish Centre, Carrigaline Our 

Lady and St. John Church 8 week 

Programme.  Commencing Monday 

October 8th –Monday November 

26th from 8.00pm-10.00pm.  This is 

for those who have experienced the 

death of a loved one, coming up to a 

year or more. Details and booking 

4371109 on or before October 5th. 
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CONFIRMATION 2019 

BALLYGARVAN N.S. Friday March 22nd at 10.30am 

GOGGIN’S HILL N.S. Tuesday March 26th at 10.30am 

 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION 2019 

BALLYHEADA N.S.   Saturday May 11th at  11am 

GOGGIN’S HILL N.S.  Saturday May 18th at  11am 

BALLYGARVAN N.S.  Saturday May 25th at  11am 

Do This In Memory 

A Parish & 

School based 

Programme for 

First Eucharist 

(First Holy 

Communion) 2018/2019. 

September 29th/30th: –        

Enrolment Sunday. 

Recycling Day 

Ballincollig Community 

School Recycling Day in 

aid of School Funds on 

Monday September 17th.   

 

Hand in unwanted clean bed clothes, 

paired shoes, bags etc.  No pillows 

or duvets. Support appreciated. 

Gougane Sunday September  
The feast day of St. Finbarr, Patron Saint of the Diocese of Cork 

is celebrated on September 25th.   

This year pilgrims will gather on  

September 30th to celebrate ‘Gougane Sunday’ 

 

***    Rosary in the Oratory at 2.30pm 

***    Mass will begin at 3.00pm.   

Bishop Ray Browne, Bishop of Kerry, 

will preach the homily.  All welcome. 

 

Coffee Morning 

In Aid of Marymount Hospice 

in the home of Noleen Coomey, Gortnaclough  

on Thursday September 20th from 10.00am 

onwards.  All welcome. 

Bridge For Beginners 

12 Week course; Qualified 

Bridge Teacher.  Com-

mencing September 19th  

@7.30pm Gortnaglough, 

Ballinhassig (between 

Halfway & Crossbarry)  

Details and booking 

087/2575689.  

YOGALATES  

Marian Hall, Ballinhassig 
on Tuesdays from 8.30pm

-9.30pm.  Details and 

booking 086/8612345. 

 All welcome especially 

beginners.   

RIVER RHYTHMS CHOIR 

River Rhythms Choir are a mixed 

voice choir of women and men of 

all ages and musical abilities who 

meet every Tuesday in Scoil 

Eoin School in Innishannon (on 

the hill) from 8.00pm-9.30pm   

 First rehearsals of the term on September 18th.  

New members from our parish are very welcome to 

join in on the fun.   

SMA Novena -  

SMA National Novena in honour of St. Thérése of the 

Child Jesus at Blackrock Road from Sunday September 

23rd - October 1st.  All welcome. 

Church Gate Collection 

Ballyheada & Goggins Hill on 

Saturday/ Sunday September 

22nd/23rd in aid of the charity 

Providence School India.   
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